

10<sup>th</sup> January 2024

Dear Parents / Carers,

## Re: Y11 Food Practical Catch Up Exam: Friday 9th February 2024

As part of the Food & Nutrition Non-Exam Assessment, students are required to complete a practical exam where they cook a 3-course meal. This contributes towards 35% of their final GCSE grade.

Due to your child missing the scheduled exam in December, we will be running a catch-up exam on Friday  $9^{th}$  February from 09:00-13:15pm. Lunchtime will be as normal, and students will return to their normal lesson in the afternoon.

To support, we will provide the required ingredients for your child to complete their exam; however, should they not attend, parents will be expected to reimburse the cost of ingredients purchased for their child.

Your child's Food & Nutrition teacher will discuss with them the dishes they would like to cook in advance of the exam.

It is imperative your child attends as there will be no other opportunities to complete the exam after this and, consequently, it will have a big impact on their Food & Nutrition GCSE grade.

Should you have any questions, please feel free to contact me,

Yours faithfully

Mr A. Waterhouse Head of Design and Technology

